

Town of Hartland

22 South Road EAST HARTLAND, CT 06027 860-653-6800

www.munic.state.ct.us/hartland/hartland.htm

MINUTES MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN MONDAY, APRIL 11, 2022

Meeting was held via Zoom.

Attending: Magi Winslow, Scott Levan, Greg Sottile, Karen Eseppi, Scott Eisenlohr, Pete Sevetz

The meeting was called to order via Zoom at 7:32p.m. by First Selectman Magi Winslow.

Motion: Magi Winslow/Greg Sottile- Unanimous

To approve minutes from previous meeting(s) as presented.

Motion: Magi Winslow/Greg Sottile – Unanimous To approve Expense Reports for March, 2022.

Update Coronavirus/Town Buildings:

Magi Winslow reported masking is now voluntary at all Town buildings. Currently, Boards/Commissions have the option of "in person meeting", Zoom meeting or both. There are still testing kits and masks available if needed. Sanitizer is still available in the Town Hall lobby and in the Offices at Town Hall. If you are showing symptoms of Covid or have been exposed to someone who has Covid, please do not come into the Town Buildings or attend Town events until it is safe to do so. The Board of Selectmen sincerely thanks you for your patience and your consideration.

Appointment(s):

Motion: Magi Winslow/Greg Sottile - Unanimous

To re-appoint June Shew as an Assessor and member of the Hartland Board of

Assessors. June's term will begin 4/1/2022.

Motion: Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – Unanimous

To approve the COG presented FEMA Hazard Mitigation Plan.

Building Inspections Services/Fee Change proposal will be discussed at the next meeting of the BOS scheduled for May 9, 2022.

Motion: Magi Winslow/Scott Levan - Unanimous

To approve the "Call" of the Annual Meeting scheduled for May 16, 2022.

Motion: Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – Unanimous

To add "Hartland Tax Collector request for approval of tax refund(s)" to the Agenda.



Town of Hartland

22 South Road EAST HARTLAND, CT 06027 860-653-6800

www.munic.state.ct.us/hartland/hartland.htm

Motion: Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – Unanimous

To approve tax refund(s) as requested by the Hartland Tax Collector.

Magi Winslow announced the retirement of John F. Cole as of June 30, 2022. A Town Proclamation will be written and presented to John at that time to honor his service to the Town. John has worked for the Town of Hartland since 1985.

Magi Winslow announced an event to honor Wade Cole. A stone bench with plaque has been purchased by the Lions Club. The BOS has given permission for it to be placed in the West Hartland Cemetery. A dedication Ceremony will be held on Sunday, May 22, 2022, at 2pm. A small Reception is planned after the Ceremony at the West Hartland Library Building. More details will be forthcoming.

Scott Levan reported he is seeing damage to Sunset Road from the State Logging project. Scott will contact the DEEP/DOT and discuss repairs.

Peter Sevetz asked if the Town has a Tree Warden. Magi Winslow reported Wade Cole was our Tree Warden. Scott Levan is interested in being certified and taking over this responsibility. The position is not a paid position.

Peter Sevetz reported he contacted MVD and was told we are not in compliance as we have not submitted a listing of vehicles using municipal plates. Scott Levan reported he has been in discussions with MVD as we need additional plates. The Town will submit the required information to the MVD.

Motion: Magi Winslow/Scott Levan – unanimous To adjourn the meeting at 8:35p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Magi Winslow

mw